
 
 
January 20, 2017  VIA FEDEX 
 
 
Dan Everson 
U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service 
4625 Morse Road, Suite 104 
Columbus, OH  43230 
 
Re:   Rover Pipeline LLC, Rover Pipeline Project 
 Threatened and Endangered Species Consultation 
 Cadiz West Contractor Yard, Harrison County 
 FERC Docket No. CP15-93-000 
 
Dear Mr. Everson: 
 
In letters dated September 30 and November 14, 2016, Rover Pipeline LLC (Rover) obtained concurrence 
from the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service that the Rover Pipeline Project (Project) is not likely to adversely 
affect any federally listed threatened or endangered species.  Rover is in the process of commencing 
construction of the Project and has one additional contractor yard that is needed to allow its contractors to 
mobilize equipment and materials. 
 
Rover is re-initiating consultation on endangered and threatened species as the result of the addition of 
this contractor yard that was not previously identified and therefore not included in the Federal Energy 
Regulatory Commission’s Environmental Impact Statement.  This approximate 49.4-acre property 
includes two open areas on either side of Industrial Park Road in Harrison County.  The north side of the 
road is a previously disturbed open area covered by gravel and fill.  The south side of the road is an open 
field.  Three small emergent wetlands (0.03 acre, 0.3 acre, and 0.3 acre), one ephemeral stream, and one 
man-made pond (WB3H-HA-312) were delineated on site.  A 10-foot buffer will be established around 
these features and they will be protected from construction activities.  Given the disturbed nature of this 
site, no impacts on listed species are anticipated. 
 
Attached is an aerial photograph, USGS map, representative photos, and the results of a query on the 
ECOS-IPaC website.  On behalf of Rover, TRC Environmental Corporation (TRC) is requesting a “no 
effect” determination for this yard.   
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or need any additional information at 978-
656-3540 or ppatterson@trcsolutions.com.  Thank you for your assistance. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Patricia Patterson 
Senior Project Manager 
 
Attachments
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